
 
 

  
 

address: 
An tÚdarás Rialála Limistéir Mhuirí / Maritime Area Regulatory 
Authority 
2ú hUrlár, Teach Menapia, Páirc Ghnó Dhraighní Draighneach Loch 
Garman, Y35RF29. 
2nd Floor, Menapia House, Drinagh Business Park, Drinagh, 
Wexford, Y35RF29. 

email: 
info@mara.gov.ie   

 

website: 
www.maritimeregulator.ie 

Date 20th May 2025 

 

RE: Request for Observations – MUL240036 

 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

MARA received an application from Eirgrid plc on 11/11/2024 for a Maritime Usage Licence under the 

Maritime Area Planning Act 2021 to undertake marine site investigation works to inform the engineering 

design and environmental assessments for two offshore substations in the Tonn Nua Area A (as identified 

in the South Coast Designated Maritime Area Plan), potential offshore transmission cable corridors, 

approaches to seven potential landfall zones, and seven landfall zones. The licence application is for a 

period of five years.  

Details of the application and associated documentation are available for viewing on the MARA website 

at MUL240036 - MARA - The Maritime Regulator 

 

In accordance with Regulation 42(6) of the European Communities (Birds and Natural Habitats) 

Regulations 2011, an Appropriate Assessment is required as part of this environmental assessment of the 

Maritime Usage Licence application.  

 

Details of all documentation which will be considered by MARA in its determination, can be accessed 

using the link above.  

 

We are consulting with you to ensure proper administration of our cases and we would be grateful if you 

could please forward any observations you may have as soon as possible, but no later than 23/06/2025 

If you have no comment, please respond confirming same. 

 

If no response is received from you by the above date it will be deemed that you have no observations 

to make on the proposed application. 

 

Please include in your observations, details of any other plans or projects that you are aware of that may, 

in conjunction with this application, have a cumulative effect on a European site.  

 

All correspondence should be forwarded to licence@mara.gov.ie   

 

Regards, 

 

Martina Monaghan 

Maritime Area Regulatory Authority 

 

 

https://www.maritimeregulator.ie/applications/mul240036/
mailto:licence@mara.gov.ie

